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June 15, 2015
GBOS Monthly Meeting

FINAL MINUTES
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  David Chadwick, Co-Chair   

Attending are:  David Chadwick, Land Use; Robert Snitzer, Parks & Rec; Tommy O’Malley, Fire & Public Safety
Sam Daniel and Erin Eker are excused.

Minutes Changes, additions, revisions and final approval
GBOS June 2015 Agenda



Approved 3-0
GBOS May 2015 Minutes 



Approved 3-0
Announcements:
· GBOS 2016 Grant Applications are available at the Post Office, Gerrish Library and Girdwood Parks and Rec Office Bulletin boards, as well as on line at www.muni.org/gbos.   Applications are due by Thursday, June 25 at 3PM.  The GBOS work session for initial review of applications is scheduled for Wednesday, September 9 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room. 
Introductions, Presentations and Reports:
1. Egloff Road Improvements, Michelle Ritter, Dowl & Aaron Christie provided update.
Draft concept report is complete and is on line. Should be finalized soon.  

Next step is Draft Design Study Report.

Construction expected for summer 2016

3 alternatives for design presented for comments.  Final plan may be combination of some elements of each. Egloff is designated as Collector Road, so design parameters meet those design standards.  Current Right of way is 60’, so land must be acquired. Needed land is part of Municipality of Anchorage, under various departments.  Some of the area is in the “flood fringe”, which might be avoided to get caught up in permitting.
During next phase, there will be additional public meetings and public walk-thru scheduled.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Comments from community are:

Parallel parking is difficult in Girdwood because of snow and slush.  Recommend avoiding parallel parking.

There’s really only space for parking on one side of the road.  Request angle or perpendicular parking.

Possible to add lot at edge of Lions Club Park
Concerns about traffic calming on this road once is wide and paved.

Will the design and drainage work be extended to the end of the project area (intersection with Karolius) as recommended in earlier meetings?  

Use as large a Right of Way as possible, as there are many user groups and needs within the Right of Way.

Can parking lot be built in flood fringe? 


Yes, gravel lot can go in flood fringe

Raise grade of road to meet Fire Department needs, as previously recommended?

Can waiver for lighting be requested, so that lighting is not so bright and matches lighting on Hightower?

Concerns about pedestrian crosswalk.  Dowl is working with DOT on coordinating construction.  Request maximum safety value on all work at crosswalk to create reasonable, safe crossing within budget.  Girdwood prefers pedestrian activated crosswalk as are located at airport and university.

Additional comments can be provided at:

www.egloffdrive.com and mritter@dowl.com
2. Sub-Committee Reports:

a. Trails Committee – Brian Burnett
Last meeting on 6/2.  

Didn’t get American Hiking Society Grant

Trail Maintenance by SCA starts June 22 and runs thru July 10.  Group will for 4/10 hour days for 3 weeks on projects as outlined by Girdwood Trails Committee.  Trails Committee will hold a special meeting on THU June 18 to finalize list of trail work to be completed.

Trails Committee likely to reallocate funds not spent on grooming last winter for other projects.  Most likely to be used to pay for new hand tram haul rope, which was recently replaced.
July trails meeting cancelled, next one in August.

July and August Working Group meetings cancelled, next meeting in September.

USFS will be brushing the upper Winner Creek Trail this summer.

USFS is becoming active in planning for trail work on entire Iditarod National Historic Trail. This may change plans of Trails Committee on work that was being slated for this summer.

Be bear aware, bears and cubs are in Girdwood neighborhoods and on trails.

b. T.A.S.C. – Lynne’ Doran
No report 
c. Cemetery Committee – Tommy O’Malley
RFP work still going forward
d. Girdwood Tennis Court Committee  
No report, info will be included in Liaison Report

e. Public Safety Task Force – Mike Opalka
Public Safety Task Force met recently and worked on a bare-bones policing concept to present to Office of Management and Budget (OMB) to get estimate of cost.  After OMB, will move on to APD, Police Union and Anchorage Assembly

Primary concern is to provide policing at less than 3 mills.

Girdwood Service Area only (not highway, other communities)

Scheduled shifts on Friday, Saturday, Sunday
After hours response on call from APD South Anchorage station

Random patrols to Girdwood 

Coverage for special events/activities as requested by GBOS.

There has been no response on resolution passed by GBOS by any of the recipients.
Tommy O’Malley has checked with Todd Sherwood, who confirmed that the Anchorage Assembly has a Task Force for Girdwood Public Safety, but they haven’t met yet.

Risk Manager for MOA recommended to Tommy O’Malley to request from Alaska State Troopers case #’s fro all interventions, arrests, etc for Girdwood proper (not highway) to establish what need for policing is in Girdwood.  Police blotter does not account for all AST activity in Girdwood.

City Attorney is working on what ballot proposal would look like.  Need to increase tax cap and add police to GBOS powers.

Task force is still checking in to possibility of changing statute to allow GBOS to pay troopers.  

Municipal attorney is researching what the responsibility of APD is to respond to an emergency in Girdwood.
Kyle Kelley adds that the task force is researching and gathering information, not making decisions.  Seeking economical and efficient model and will keep reporting back to the community.  Anyone with suggestions or comments should provide them to task force to research or attend meetings.

Next meeting is Monday, June 22 at 1PM.

Mayor Transition Team meeting is Tuesday (tomorrow) at 3PM in the CIRI building, Tommy O’Malley plans to attend.

      3.   Legislative Report – Sue Kennedy

No report

4. Liaison Report  - Kyle Kelley

Tennis Court bid came in under engineers estimate.  Contractor is McKinley, at $208,000
Working out purchasing agreement, then will schedule construction start and volunteer work on demolition.

GBOS Grant applications for 2016 grant cycle are due June 25 at 3PM.

Rotary did cleanup of park on June 6.
Volunteers also planted annuals on that day, with BBQ following.

Next we’ll place Nina’s benches and Arctic Airwalkers will move electricity for pump.

Dust control on roads is almost complete

Working on drainage project on Davos/donner, move on to drainage around St. Moritz next.

Work has started on Olympic Mtn Loop, just received update from Dowl on Egloff, work to start in 2016, Arlberg work may start later this summer.

5.  Supervisor Reports

A) Land Use – David Chadwick/Brian Burnett
LUC moved to support GBOS investigation of change in MOA charter to allow Girdwood to continue in status quo regarding a community council.  Public comment has supported this at all meetings.  Request that GBOS move forward with request to MOA and Ombudsman to change charter to reflect this.

B) Roads- Erin Eker/Liaison Report
Covered in Liaison report
C) Parks & Rec – Robert Snitzer/Liaison Report
Covered in Liaison report
D) Public Safety & Fire – Tommy O’Malley/Chief Chadwick
Foraker Group board training completed on Saturday.

Fire at Creekside Apartments

Burn Ban in effect due to hot, dry weather

Be bear aware

New firehall design is 35% complete.  Space added in design for APD
E) Utilities- Sam Daniel
No report.

Public Comment:

David Chadwick reminds GBOS and community to be respectful of presenters.  Last month’s discussion regarding crosswalks could have been more diplomatic and respectful.

Tommy O’Malley responds that people who come to present at GBOS are paid to be here.  They may misunderstand anguish for disrespect, but community continues to grieve for significant losses in the past and is passionate about safety.  Community needs to be clear that safety is the priority, and diplomacy is not necessary in making that point.
OLD BUSINESS:
6. Girdwood Forest Fair update (Kyle Kelley for Gus O’Malley)
Letter from Forest Fair provided to clarify additional hour of entertainment and beer garden open on Friday night to celebrate 40th anniversary of Forest Fair.  

7. LUC Item 1502-08

LUC motion at last LUC meeting to requested GBOS amend charter to allow GBOS and LUC to continue to represent Girdwood and Crow Creek instead of forming Girdwood Community Council.

Tommy O’Malley says that GBOS should request Darryl Hess (Ombudsman) and Todd Sherwood (Municipal attorney) to work on MOA charter amendment.

Kyle Kelley reminds group that throughout Anchorage, Girdwood is the only community that does not have a community council.  Current method is that LUC hears community voice and votes on a one person, one vote basis, and sends that message up to GBOS.

Both groups will need to clean up by-laws and operating procedures to clarify how to handle disagreements among the 2 groups.

Public meetings have indicated that community is comfortable with current system.

Process for this is:

Municipal Charter amendment written by MOA attorney/Ombudsman, then Girdwood Votes, if passes, Girdwood gives up right for separate community council. GBOS with input from LUC, provides input regarding Girdwood to Municipality.

Motion by Tommy O’Malley:

Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to provide a Letter of Resolution to have Ombudsman and Municipal Attorney explore changing the Municipal Charter to allow the Girdwood Board of Supervisors to act as the Community Council, with the Girdwood Land Use Committee continuing in their role as a sub-committee that receives community input on a one-person, one-vote basis that includes those residents outside of the Girdwood Service Area in the Crow Creek Subdivision.  During the course of reviewing bylaws operating principles for GBOS and LUC, method of resolving disagreements between the two bodies must be clearly stated.
Discussion:

Lewis Leonard:  supports this motion

Brian Burnett:  this matches the community input received.

Bob Dugan:  Supports this motion, request that city craft the language of the charter.

Motion Passes 3-0

8. Discussion of Girdwood Service Area taking over responsibility for maintenance of pedestrian improvements at crosswalks at Timberline and Hightower/Egloff. 

This is actually two issues:  #1 is pedestrian signs that should arrive soon; #2 is pedestrian crosswalk sign that would be part of construction project next summer.  

#1 is request for Girdwood Service Area to take over maintenance of pedestrian signs that are to be placed in centerline of Alyeska Highway.  Expected cost is $1000-$2000/year

Motion by Tommy O’Malley:
Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to provide a letter of non-objection to having the Girdwood Service Area take on responsibility of the removable pedestrian crosswalk signs purchased by Alaska Department of Transportation to be placed at the crossing of Alyeska Highway at Hightower/Egloff intersection and at Alyeska Highway and Timberline intersection.
Discussion:


Who maintains pedestrian safety corridor?

 This is separate question, not addressed in this motion.  Girdwood Service Area takes care of bike path in winter.  DOT does sweeping in spring.  With new path construction, GBOS should seek agreement with DOT to acquire snowblowing equipment thru DOT for bike path and have Girdwood Service Area perform the work with better suited equipment.

Motion passes 3-0
#2 is request for Girdwood Service Area to take over maintenance of crosswalk sign that will be installed as part of construction/paving in 2016

Motion by Tommy O’Malley:

Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to provide al letter of non-objection to having the Girdwood Service Area take on responsibility of the pedestrian crosswalk sign that is to be part of the pedestrian improvements on Alyeska Highway and Hightower/Egloff Road crossing, expected as part of construction in summer 2016.
Discussion:
Does this allow GBOS to improve flags for crosswalk, which have been very effective in getting drivers’ attention?

Kyle answers yes.

Motion passes 3-0

9. HLB Land Use Permit for Girdwood Town Square Park & Ride Facility.  Permit is for one year lease July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016.  No Fee 
This is procedural extension of existing permit.

Motion by Robert Snitzer:
Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to provide a letter of non-objection for the HLB Land Use Permit for the Girdwood Town Square Park & Ride facility.  Term of permit is for July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 at no fee.

Discussion:

Tommy points out that this lease makes GBOS responsible for towing from the property.

Motion passes 3-0

NEW BUSINESS:  

10. Agenda topics for next MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting.  Meeting will be held in Anchorage at City Hall at 4PM on Monday, July 27, 2015.
With new administration, date of this meeting is not confirmed.  They may need more time to get settled and have productive meeting.
Items that GBOS indicates interest in adding to agenda are:

Discussion of winter maintenance of Alyeska Pedestrian Safety Corridor once renovation is complete

Girdwood Industrial Park update on plans and progress.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

Request for Executive Session:
Meet to establish GBOS areas of responsibility once new members are in place.
Seat A:  Jerry Fox is to be certified for Seat A, needs to go to Assembly for approval; 

Seat B not confirmed.  People interested in serving on Seat B should provide resumes for Mayor to appoint them.
Board responsibilities Topic Tabled until July
Schedule Meeting to review 2014 Budgets 

Tabled until July

Adjourn 8:55PM
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